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FILIPINO TRAVELERS WARNED AGAINST 

INVOLVEMENT I N  DRUG TRAFFICKING 

12 August 2008-Overseas Filiplno Workers (OFWs), including 
seafarers, and Filiplno nationals traveling overseas are strongly 
advised to take necessary precautions to avoid involvement In the 
smuggllng or trafficking of narcotics and illiclt drugs.' 

International almlnal syndicates operating in  the Philippines, Chlna 
(Indudlng Hong Kong and Macau), Malaysia, Thailand, Indla, Pakistan, 
Turkey, and other countrles in Asia, Middle East, and South America 
have victimized unsuspectlng Flllplno travelers and have also 
succeeded in recrultlng Fillplno natlonals to work as drug couriers or 
"mules". 

These criminal syndicates employ Afrlcans and various Aslan nationals, 
lncludlng Fillpinos, who try to convince unsuspectlng travelers to  carry 
luggage or parcels containlng narcotics. The syndicates also try to 
recruit travelers (especlally those who are in  need of money) to work 
for them as drug couriers or "mules". 

Travelers,'tourlsts, or OFWs .are approached by members of criminal 
syndlcates and are offered attradlve amounts of cash If they will carry 
luggage or- parcels for delivery to a certaln person at thelr polnt of 
destlnatlon. These ltems of luggage or parcels lnvarfably contain 
narcotics or llilclt drugs. 

I n  other fnstances, Filiplno travelers are recrulted as drug courlers or 
"mules1' and are paid to carry narcotics or llliclt drugs by concealing 
these ltems In thelr clothing. Other couriers or "mules" ingest or 
swallow small packets of narcotics or llliclt drugs or Insert these inslde 
their body cavities. 

From January to July this year, 116 Filiplno travelers were Intercepted 
and arrested at varlous alrports in other countries for drug trafficking, 
as follows: China (Including Hong Kong and Macau) - 52; Mlddle East - 
19; other Aslan .countries - 8; Unlted States - 7; Latln America - 20; 
and, Europe - 10. . . 

Fillplno travelers should be aware that improved customs examlnatlon 
and law enforcement capabilities (particularly In drug trafficking) in 
many countries, as well as expanding International cooperatlon in  the 
flght agalnst: drug trafficking, is helplng many countrles Intercept 
narcotlcs and illlcit drugs at ports of entry. 

Flllplno travelers should also be aware, that most countries Impose 
harsh penalties for drug.smuggling or trafficking. Persons arrested and 



convicted for drug smuggling or trafficking can expect a lengthy prison 
sentence, at the very least. In many countries, the maximum penalty 
of life imprisonment can be imposed for this crime. In  some countries, 
drug smuggllng or trafflcklng Is a capltal offense with the maximum 
penalty of death. 

Fillplno nationals are urged to exercise caution in their travels 
overseas and to report any incident lnvolving offers such as those 
indicated above to the Phillppine Drug Enforcement Agency.(PDEA), 
Hotline No. 920-0967 (If they are In the Phillpplnes) or to the nearest 
Philippine Embassy or Consulate (If they are overseas). END 


